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Isaiah 40:31  “But those who hope in the Lord will renew 
their strength. They will soar on wings like eagles; they  
will run and not grow weary, they will walk and not be 
faint.” (NIV) 
 
Dear Friends, 
 

  Quite recently, I was honored to attend the blessing and dedication ceremony of a 
wonderful new building at Tate’s School of Discovery. The owners of the school, 
Joe and Lou L Tate, have been members of our church for over fifty years and we 
have been blessed with their support and enthusiasm for all of that time. The 
school originally began in the Family Life Center of our church, but eventually 
outgrew the space and moved to its larger campus, just off Cedar Bluff Rd. 
 

  It was wonderful to be at the ceremony and to be given the privilege of leading 
the prayer of dedication. The building is a beautifully designed multi-purpose 
center which can be used for lessons, dining, sports events, as well as other 
occasions. Like the rest of the campus, it has an exceptional and charming 
characteristic to it. It has been built like a large red barn which symbolizes the 
history of the land because it was once an old homestead farm.  It is also very 
welcoming on both the outside and inside – a place that the schoolchildren, their 
teachers, and families, will enjoy for many years to come. 
 

  Outside of the beautiful building, there is a commemorative plaque which has the 
above Bible verse from Isaiah engraved on it. It serves as a reminder of the faith 
and values which the Tate family share, as well as a word of encouragement for all 
of the students who enter the building. 
   

  It’s also a Bible verse that we at Erin can cheerfully embrace. The Lord is still doing 
amazing things here and with the continued presence of the Holy Spirit, we can 
begin again to grow stronger by renewing our faith commitment, so that we may 
support our own people, families, and the wider community. 
 
May God bless you and all your loved ones this summer. May all of your hopes and 
dreams succeed through the Lord’s favor, grace, and love. 
 

                                                                                                       - Pastor John 

 

Message from the Pastor....  

Erin Presbyterian Church 
200 Lockett Rd. 

Knoxville, TN 37919 
www.erinpresbyterian.org 

865.588.5350 
admin@erinpresbyterian.org 

June 2017 

June 4 
12:15pm HS Montreat Rules 
and Forms MTG 
 

June 5 
6:30pm Property Meeting 
 

June 6 
6:00 Staff Meeting 
7:00 Discipleship Meeting 
7:00pm Fellowship Meeting 
 

June 11 
HS Montreat Trip 
9:30am Outreach Meeting 
12:15pm Stewardship Meeting 
 

June 25 
12:15pm Creative Expressions 
 

June 26 
VBS  9am-Noon 
Monday-Friday 
June 27 
6:30pm Marketing Meeting 
 

June 29 
7:00pm Session Meeting 
 

June 30 
Smokies Baseball Group Trip 
July 2 
12:15pm Red, White and Blue 
Potluck 
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HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY! 

 

JUNE 
 

2 Betty Gibbs 
2     Anna Bornhoeft 
4     Keegan Stump 
4 Konnor Stump 
5     Ella Levering 
6 Linda Moxham 
9     Stacie Armsworth 
11 Jane Brannon 
12 Charles Snodgrass 
15 Ashley Draper 
16 Karen Stump 
16 Joy Bornhoeft 
16   Hannah Yau 
18 Pat Wallin 
20 Tammy Murphy 
21 Jack Draper 
23 Hayden Crisp 
24 Rob Lynch 
24 Brooks Eggers 

 

JULY 
 

1 Joan Mechlin 
2 Kim Pennington 
5 Kathy Erskine 
5     Shawn Bailes 
5 Harry Boyd 
6 Carolyn Gahan 
7 David Draper 
9 Jean Johnson 
10 Ron DuBois 
10 Chloe Levering 
11 Pat Sexton 
13 Noah Foster 
15 Edie Yeager 
17 Mike Jones 
20   Liam Quinn 
21 Courtney Backous 
22 Lynsey Stuart 
26 Amanda Murphy 
29 Bob McLean 
30 Mary Scarbrough 
30 Dave Leckie 
30   David Stinnett 
30 Kelly Ross 
31 Katie Bailes 
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VACATION  BIBLE  

SCHOOL 

June 26th – 29th 

9 am – Noon 

VBS MISSION PROJECT 
Heifer International  

Ideas and Leaders Children’s Ministry 

Planet Worship Volunteers 

6/4: Erin McCallum 

6/11: Joe Jaynes 

6/18: Sherry Draper 

6/25: Joy Bornhoeft 

7/2: Brooks Eggers 

Our Elder Team Leaders 
 

Outreach: Cecilia Stinnett 
Property: Jane Brannon 
Stewardship: Eva Lynch 

CEX: Kevin Griffin 
Discipleship: Joe Jaynes 

Fellowship: Jim Montgomery 

CONNECTIONS CLASS: SUGGESTIONS FOR TOPICS 
 

Each summer, Pastor Stuart prepares the month-to-month subjects for  
his Sunday School Connections Class. This year, he would like to invite the 
congregation to make suggestions about current topics, church themes,  

or passages of scripture you would like to be taught and studied.  
The classes last about 45 minutes and are usually part of a 4 or 5-week series, 

depending on how many Sundays are in the month. If you have any ideas, 
please send an email to Rev. Stuart at pastor@erinpresbyterian.org.  

There will also be a sign up for suggestions in the June worship bulletins. 
Every topic suggested will be considered. 

 
A NEW WORSHIP OPPORTUNITY - LITERGY LEADERS 

Churches are constantly changing and trying different ways  
to present and lead worship. The pastor would like to invite  

some of our folks to consider writing and presenting the liturgy  
that we use on Sunday mornings, starting in the Fall. 

Rev. Stuart will lead a special class on how to create worship prayers  
and other liturgical material. He will offer this class twice during  

summer on Sunday mornings. The first will take place on  
Sunday, July 2 and the second will occur on August 6.  

The class will start at 10:00AM in the  
Heritage Room and will last for 45 minutes. Those who participate  

in the class will be encouraged to write Sunday prayers for the  
congregation several times throughout the year.  

The pastor hopes that between 4-8 people will be interested in taking  
the class. If you would like to do this, send an email to April  

our Administrator at admin@erinpresbyterian.org.  
There will also be a sign-up insert in our June bulletins. 

During VBS Week, kids will collect spare change to donate to 
Heifer International.  Monies collected will be used to: 

 Gift a llama to a needy family in South America 
 Support Heifer’s Women Artisans in Peru Project 

   Llamas, sometimes called “camels of the clouds,” are essential to the indigenous people in the high plains  
of Peru, Bolivia, and Ecuador.  They are hardy pack animals that require little water and can carry heavy loads  

over long distances.   Llamas also supply wool, hides, candle fat, and manure pellets for fuel. 
    Heifer’s Women Artisans in Peru Project helps local craftswomen learn the fair market value of their creations, 
adopt clear standards for alpaca yarn and dyes, and connects them directly to buyers so they don’t lose income  

to middlemen.  Heifer has been working in Peru since 1963 and has helped 890 craftswomen through the  
Women Artisans Project.  Participants also receive veterinary medicine kits for their alpaca herds,  

marketing support, and training in business management. 

 

VBS DECORATING 

Help us make Erin Church look like Peru!  We are in need of Latin American decor – brightly colored rugs,  
blankets, baskets, artwork, figurines, anything with embroidery or tassels – to decorate for VBS.  S 

ee Joy Bornhoeft if you have items you are willing to loan.  Label your items with your name.   
We will take good care of them and return them to you after VBS week. 

 

Help Decorate the Fellowship Hall 
Monday, June 19: 10am – 1pm 

Wednesday, June 21:  1 – 4pm and 6:30 – 8:30pm 

mailto:pastor@erinpresbyterian.org
mailto:admin@erinpresbyterian.org
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Annual Red, White and Blue  
Holiday Potluck 

SAVE THE DATE 

On July 2nd, join us in the well-decorated Fellowship Hall 
for our 4th of July Potluck! We’ll get together right after Sunday Worship Service. 

Bring your best dish to share and dress up in your favorite red, white and blue duds. 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
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Outreach 
 

Fellowship and Church Retreat 

The Property Team would like to send out a big  

THANK YOU  
to all that came out on Saturday, May 13th for our Spring Cleanup Day.  

Fifteen folks showed up bright and early for dusting, organizing,  

window cleaning inside the church, and weeding, trimming and  

blowing outside. Special thanks goes to the group of men  

who shoveled 20 cubic yards of wood chips onto the playgrounds  

for our children to enjoy all spring and summer! 

 
OUTREACH MINISTRY TEAM NEWS 

 
The Pentecost Special Offering will be collected on Sunday, June 4th.  

This is a youth-focused offering with one of its goals to invest in the faith formation of our youth by encouraging, 
growing and supporting them through events like Youth Triennium. Last year, two of our youth attended Triennium. 
The Outreach Team, along with input from the youth, have decided to place the portion of the funds collected from 

the Pentecost Offering that remains here at Erin (40%) into reserve for the next two years in order to support the 
next group of youth who wish to attend Triennium.  Here is what our youth had to say about their experience: 

“At Triennium, it was so amazing to see so many Presbyterians my age gathered  
in one place to worship God. I made so many new friends from all over the country,  

and the overall experience really strengthened my relationship with Jesus.”--Carolyn Gahan 
 

“Being in a room, singing and praising Jesus with 6,000 or so people from around the world, 
 who share the same beliefs as you do makes you feel the Lord’s presence in an incredible way.  

It makes you stop and think, wow, I never felt a more enduring, more powerful love in my life before!  
And for that reason I am a faithful servant.”   --  McKenzie Stump 

 

We ask you to prayerfully consider supporting one of the church’s greatest resources – our youth.  
 
 

Mission Co-Worker Jan Heckler 
Jan’s birthday is June 12th. As her church family, let’s make sure we acknowledge the occasion  

and make her feel special. Take a moment and send her an e-mail that week! (jan.heckler@pcusa.org)  
Remind her you’re with Erin Presbyterian so she makes the connection.  

Prayer cards for Jan are available in the bulletin and narthex, please keep her close in thought. 
 

Note: The Outreach Team will meet at 9:30 a.m. instead of 12:15 p.m. on Sunday, June 11th. Please join us! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Stinnett Family wishes to thank all the ladies that worked so hard to put together  

such a beautiful wedding shower for Madeline. Everything was lovely, from the invitations  

to the decorations and food! We are so appreciative of the generosity shown  

by our church family - our hearts are overflowing with love and gratitude.  

Thank you for helping us celebrate this joyous time in her life. 

CHURCH RETREAT 
SAVE THE DATE.... 

For our 5th Annual Claude & Pat Houbler Church Retreat.   
The retreat will again be held at the John Knox Center on August 25th and 26th. 

Our speaker this year will be Andy Morgan, campus minister  from the  
University of Tennessee, Knoxville’s UKirk House.  UKirk House is an outreach  

mission of the Presbytery of East Tennessee and receives regular  
support from our Outreach Team.   As always there will be fun activities for the  

youth and children in addition to free time for all to enjoy the beauty of John Knox.   
Time for fishing will definitely be on the agenda!    

Stay tuned for more information to follow. 
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June 4th June 11th June 18th June 25th 

Greeters Greeters Greeters Greeters 

Kristi Bailes Kim Pennington Lynn Sexton Gary Pennington 

Buster Quinn Dusty Pennington Pat Sexton Kay Pennington 

Bell Ringer Bell Ringer Bell Ringer Bell Ringer 

Aiden Strand Kenleigh Pennington Carter McCallum Lucy Cate 

Guide Guide Guide Guide 

Cathy Van Ostrand Lynn Sexton Erin McCallum Jane Brannon 

Reader Reader Reader Reader 

Joe Jaynes Sara Leckie Rob Lynch Suzanne Levering 

Ushers Ushers Ushers Ushers 

Ricky McCallum Larry McKay Cathy Van Ostrand Ron DuBois 

Pat Wallin Anna McKay Nicole Waters Sonja DuBois 

Tammy Murphy Jim Montgomery Suzanne Levering Kim Pennington 

Brooks Eggers David Leckie Robbie Levering Dusty Pennington 

Planet Worship Planet Worship Planet Worship Planet Worship 

Erin McCallum Joe Jaynes Sherry Draper Joy Bornhoeft 

Nursery Nursery Nursery Nursery 

Apryl Quinn Tammy Murphy Kay Pennington Kelcey Levering 

Counters Counters Counters Counters 

Rickey McCallum Sean Gahan  David Eggers John House 

Mike Jones Eva Lynch Neill Murphy John Stuart 

Communion    

2019    

 

Celebrate Erin and Youth News Volunteer Schedule 

MONTREAT - A MISSING PEACE 
 

It's almost Montreat time! Our high school youth will be traveling to Montreat College in North Carolina  
June 11th - June 17th to participate in the Montreat Conference. This conference is a unique gathering  

of young people from all over the country for a week of study, worship, and recreation. Activities include  
morning energizers, music, keynote, small group meetings, afternoon recreation activities, and evening worship.  

This year's theme is A Missing Peace. We will have 12 youth and 2 chaperones attending this year.  
Please be in prayer for them to have safe travels and to have open hearts and minds to receive God's Word. 

 

HIGH SCHOOL MONTREAT: RULES AND FORMS MEETING 
June 4, 2017 following church in the adult Sunday School Wing. 

Youth and parents please attend and bring your child's insurance information. 
 
 

 
 

 

*Please remember, if you are unable to fill your spot,  
trade with someone and let the admin know.   

If you have trouble finding someone to fill your spot,  
then email April and she’ll be happy to help you. 

Celebrate Erin Celebration Luncheon 
 

“Celebrate Erin, Praising God for His Gifts”, is in full swing.  
We want our congregation to see and learn how we use God's gifts on a regular basis to glorify Him, and to serve 

both our members and the community at large. This is not our typical Stewardship Campaign but  
we still ask our members to prayerfully consider a pledge this year and hopefully to increase their pledge from  

past years. On the first Sunday in June, each of you will have the opportunity to make your pledge and to join us for 
a celebration lunch. Your Stewardship Team is providing the meal and request for you to  

join them in the Fellowship Hall directly after the Worship Service. 
 

Signup inserts for the Celebration Luncheon will be in the bulletin. 

END OF SCHOOL YEAR 
The Youth Groups had their End of the Year outing  

for the final Youth Group of the school year. 
They had a great time bowling! 

We look forward to getting back together  
next school year.  Have a great summer! 


